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PRESIDENT'S ~IESSAGE

Another year has almost rolled around. It seems like
it was last month that I was elected President of the
Midwest Association of Golf Course Superintendents.
The opportunity to administer the duties of the office
of the President and to participate in the activities of
this Association has been enjoyable and ed ucational. It
was enjoyable because I had the privilege of working
with so many capable people, I became better acquainted
with others, and I acquired many new friends. It was
educational because I had the opportunity to visit many
fine dubs, and because the educational programs at the
meetings were well planned and very informative. I
would like to summarize briefly the activities of our
Association durinz the past year.

On J anuary 6th, 122 members and guests enjoyed the
fine hospitality of the Ceorge A. Davis Co. O. J . .l [oer
and Charlie Wilson, representatives of the Milwaukee
Sewerage Commission, presented a very interesting
educational program. Du ring the last week in January
we were the hosts for the 1959 Golf Course Superinten-
dents Association of America T'u rfgrass Conference and
Equipment Show at which the attendance exceeded that
of any previous Conference. Our Midwest Association
is proud that ou r efforts may have contributed to its
succe ss.

No meeting w as scheduled during February.

On ~Iarch l Oth joe Dinelli and the Evanston (Jolf
Club were excellent hosts to seventy-two Midwest mcrn-
bers. .l Tels Johnson spoke on the topic of tree spraying.

Paul Voykin ' v as a very competent host to over eighty
memb'>rs and guest· for the April meeting at the Calum~t
Country Club. At this meeting we ",ere honored to
have the following gue ts: ~Ir. ElIner Border, President
of the C.C.S.A.A., Camarillo, California; Dr. Jene

utter, Executive Director of the G.C.S.A .. Jack:on-
ville Beach, Florida i 1r. J ames Holm~s, aO'ronomi t,

. . ".A. Green 'ection i and Dr. William Daniel and
Ir. J. B. Beard from Purdue niver:ity \\,ho presented

the educational program.

Ei'Thty-nine attended th .l lay -tth meeting at the
Hin' lale Golf lub. Our host, Bill chwant7-, provided
all e cellent groomed golf course for the first s 'heduled
golf event: of the year. Tht' educational portion of tht'

program consisted of question-box panel moderated by
Frank Dinelli.

On June 2nd ~'1arvin Gruening was host to ninety-
six members and guests at the -:\Iidwest Coutry Club.
Forty-four golfers inaugurated nine new holes that l\larv
had constructed himsel f. All of the greens at l\lid west
have CIS strain of bentgrass. "New Horizons" was the
title of a very inspirational address by the principal
speaker of the evening, Dr. G ...ne Nutter, Executive
Director of the G.C.S.A.A. We were happy to have
with us at this meeting our good friends Mr. Ward
Cornwall and ~l r. Bill l\Ieline from Detroit, and Dr.
Bill Daniel from Purdue University.

Amos Lapp and the St. Andrews Golf Club were our
host for the] uly meeting. Seventy-six members attended,
of which forty-four played golf on Amos's beautiful
bluegrass fairways. Al Johnson again prepared an ex-
cellent educational program which moderator Frank
Dinelli and his panel presented so well.

Although the weatherman played tricks on us and
washed out the golf events of the August meeting at
the White Pines Golf Club, our host, Al Hinz pacified
us with a fine steak dinner which over eighty members
and guests enjoyed very much. Ou r mental appetites
were satisfied by an exceptionally interesting program
which Al Johnson arranged and Frank Diuelli directed.
Several Superintendents were asked to talk extempor-
aneously and answer questions from the Hoar on a given
subject. It was an extremely worth-while program.

Our joint meeting with the Wisconsin Golf Course
Superintendents Association was held at the l\lcHenry
Country Club on September 8th. Seventy-one members
and guests played golf on a cou rse that ha ..s been tendered
by our host, Al Purvey, for the past thirty-eight years.
The educational program was presented by Charlie
Wilson from the Milwaukee Sewerage C0l11111:ssion who
did a splendid Job (he always does).

Heavy rains during the night and early morrunz of
October 6th made it necessary to postpone our annual
golf tournament at the Hiltmo re Country Club. In
spite of the poor weather ninety-four member' attended
and enjoyed a delicious charcoal broiled st eak dinner.
John Ebel, our host, was very disappointed about the
weather but e: tended to us a tentative invitation to
return at another time. Dr. :\lik:.: Britton, plant patholo-
aist from the University of Illinois, was present and ex-
plained to us th; details involved in cettine a research
and e: pcrimental program started.

On overnbcr 3rd \\'C enjoyed the fine hospitality of
Ed Stc'vvart and th River Forest C}olf 'lub. AlthOlwh
no golf events had b::en schnd uled, Ben Kronn ou l'

golf committee chairman, had a few une, pee ted prizes
for thos" m::mb<>rs who found Ed's golf course to their
liking. Frank Dindli did a splendid job of mO'deratinlT

a question and an weI' period .

Ed Burke ",ill b:.: our ho,t for the AllIlllal ~leetin,r on
December 7th at the Elmhurst Countr Club. Officers
and Di rectors for 196'.) will be elcct"d at this meeting.
I hope my successor r"ceives the eX"ellcllt cooperation
durin~ his' ear as President as I have re~'ei cd duriqg
nlllH'.


